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May 7, 2010  
 
Bonnie Johnson  
Eschelon Telecom  
Eschelon Telecom of Arizona Inc. 
Eschelon Telecom of Colorado Inc. 
Eschelon Telecom of Minnesota Inc. 
Eschelon Telecom of Oregon Inc. 
Eschelon Telecom of Utah Inc. 
Eschelon Telecom of Washington Inc.  
730 2nd Avenue South - Suite 900  
Minneapolis, MN 55402  
bjjohnson@integratelecom.com  

TO:Bonnie Johnson  

Announcement Date: May 7, 2010 
Effective Date: May 14, 2010 
Document Number: NETW.ANNC.05.07.10.F.07811.ICONN_Cross-box_List   
Notification Category: Network Notification 
Target Audience: ILECs, CLECs, Resellers  
Subject: ICONN Update to include list of Cross-boxes with Potential for 

 Power Disparity 
  
Please route this notice to those in your company who have responsibility for the 
maintenance and implementation of your telecommunications network. 

  
Effective May 14, 2010, Qwest will be adding a link on the ICONN website that provides 
a list of cross-boxes with a potential for power disparity, aka spectral interference.  This 
list identifies the cross-boxes where Qwest has installed Digital Subscriber Line Access 
Multiplexer ("DSLAM") facilities as Remote Terminals in close proximity.  
  
The following products may be impacted by this Network enhancement:  
  
- xDSL Unbundled copper (metallic) loops 
- Qwest Broadband for Resale that is central office based (DSLAM is at the central 

office) 
- Line Sharing 
- Loop Splitting 
- Line Splitting  

If you have any questions or would like to discuss this notice please contact your Qwest 
Service Manager, Maryann Wiborg on (612) 359-5107 or at 
MaryAnn.Wiborg@qwest.com or Rita Urevig on (218) 723-5801 or at 
Rita.Urevig@qwest.com. Qwest appreciates your business and we look forward to our 
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continued relationship.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Qwest Corporation  
 
 
If you would like to subscribe, unsubscribe or change your current profile to Qwest 
Wholesale mailouts please go to the 'Subscribe/Unsubscribe' web site and follow the 
subscription instructions. The site is located at:  
 
http://www.qwest.com/wholesale/notices/cnla/maillist.html  
 
cc: Maryann Wiborg or Rita Urevig  
Stephanie Smith  

Qwest Communications, 120 Lenora St, 11th Floor, Seattle WA 98121  
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